
Village of Tonica 
Board of Trustees Meeting 

Village Hall 
January 15, 2024 

 
The regular meeting was called to order by President Kevin Sluder at 7:00 p.m. 
Monday January 15, 2024. Responding to roll call were Heather Sherman, Mike 
Supan Jr., Stephen Ebener, Dave Wiesbrock, Robert Steele and Jessica Bonnell. 
Mark Zimmer, Tom Goskusky and Todd Anderson were absent. The Pledge of 
Allegiance was recited 
 

Village Clerk Report - Heather Sherman 
• The minutes of December’s meeting were presented and approved. A 

motion was made by Mike Supan Jr. and 2nd by Dave Wiesbrock. 
• Water bills will be done by the end of the week. 

 
Treasurer Report - Jessica Bonnell   

• Monthly bills were presented and approved. A motion was made by 
Stephen Ebener and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. 

 
Police Report – Rollie Copeland 

• Three traffic stops were made this month. All three were written warnings 
with one being in a school zone. One traffic crash investigation. 

• The Police Dept. will be purchasing body cameras in the amount of 

$1,113.00. The body cameras are state mandated. 
 
Water & Sewer/Streets & Alley Report – Jake Summers 

• Several bulbs on La Salle St are out. Town & Country gave an estimate to 
replace all of La Salle St with LED bulbs. The board approved it in the 
amount of $2930. 
 

Engineer’s Report - Jack Kusek  
• Waiting for weather to break to resume work at the park. 

• Submitted plans for a possible water main project on the south side of 
town. 

 
Attorney’s Report - Robert Steele  

• A motion to pass Ordinance #665 Amending Ordinance 645 Regulating 
Parking was made by Mike Supan Jr and 2nd by Stephen Ebener. A copy of 
the ordinance is available at the village hall. 



 
A motion was made by Dave Wiesbrock and 2nd by Mike Supan Jr. to adjourn the 
meeting at 7:45 P.M. 

 
Respectfully Submitted,  
  
Heather Sherman  
Village Clerk 

 

 


